
TOWN OF STARK 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW NO. 2 OF 2025  
CONSOLIDATING THE PLANNING BOARD AND BOARD OF APPEALS  
INTO THE ZONING AND PLANNING BOARD OF THE TOWN OF STARK 

 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Stark Town Board will hold a Public 

Hearing on Tuesday, June 10, 2025, beginning at 7:00 p.m. at the Town of Stark 

Courthouse in Starkville, official address of 703 Elwood Road, Fort Plain, NY 13339, to 

consider proposed Local Law No. 2 of 2025.  The proposed Local Law would 

consolidate the Planning Board and the Land Use Board of Appeals into a single board 

to be known as the Zoning and Planning Board.  All interested parties will be given an 

opportunity to be heard.  Copies of the proposed Local Law are on file in the Town 

Clerk’s Office. 

Dated: May 13, 2025 
Eleanor Smith 
Stark Town Clerk 
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